

HOLY ROSARY CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL WEEKLY BULLETIN

12 October 2018

Dear Parents

Attendance Matters

Here are the figures for week ending 5 October 2018:-

Inf 1	96.7%
Inf 2	97.7%
Inf 3	95.7%
Inf 4	99%
Inf 5	96.3%
Inf 6	93%
J1	94.5%
J2	94.7%
J3	95.2%
J4	92.1%
J5	98.7%
J6	95.5%
J7	95.3%
18	91%
Total for whole school	95.38%

We did not meet our target last week.

'Smiggle' Friday

There are no Smiggle winners this week due to the school discos taking place.

Other Faiths Week - Year 2

The children in Year 2 had great success making the Challah bread that Jewish people share to celebrate Shabbat. What a delight to learn about the customs and beliefs of other people.

Year 2 "Growing" faith

The children in Year 2 have been busy planting daffodils as part of their appreciation of God's wonderful world. We'll look forward to adding our beautiful display to the prayer garden in the spring.

DT week - Year 2

Next week is DT week and as part of their study of the Great Fire of London, the children in Year 2 will be making Tudor houses. Please send in boxes and newspapers to assist in this project and please send in an old shirt to protect your child's uniform from paint etc.

Old Roan Pre-School

Old Roan Pre-school is looking to begin an after school club for school nursery children. Pre-school will provide a wrap-around service and collect children from Holy Rosary nursery and walk them next door to Old Roan Pre-School where they will be provided with a snack, a drink and offered quiet, wind down activities in a safe and nurturing environment.

Please call Julie or Vicky at Old Roan Preschool on 0151 531 7509 for further information.

The Holy Rosary – reminder

October is the month of the Holy Rosary. We will be saying one decade of the Rosary every afternoon in October, straight after school in J2's classroom. **This will be starting next Monday 1 October.** If you would

like to join us on one or more occasions please come to the classroom via the playground door. All children, parents, grandparents and carers are very welcome.

Flu vaccination - reminder

The parents of children in Reception, Year 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 have all received a letter regarding the annual flu vaccination programme. The forms have been collected by the Immunisation Team staff.

We have sent reminders to those parents who have not yet completed the form and would be grateful if these could be returned to school as soon as possible. We are still awaiting the return of 22 forms.

Even if you do not want your child to have the vaccination, you still need to complete the form, giving the reason. This will help the Immunisation Team plan and improve their service. Thank you.

School Photographs

School Photographs were taken at the beginning of October. Proofs have been given to the children to take home. Please ensure that all orders are returned to school by **Monday 15 October 2018 at the latest** as we have arranged for the courier to pick them up on the morning of Tuesday 16 October.

Design a Christmas card – reminder

The Friends of Holy Rosary have organised an opportunity for the children to design a Christmas Card. Last week the children were given a letter with instructions on what to do. All designs/artwork should have been returned to school today Friday 12 October 2018. Thank you.

School Nurse Drop-In Sessions

The date for the first School Nurse Drop-In Clinic this year is:-Wednesday 7 November 2018

The clinic will be held in school between 8.45 and 9.30 am – so if you wish to see the nurse, please just report to the school office. During the clinics the nurse will be available for a confidential service regarding your child's health and development, including health promotion advice and signposting to others for information and support. The nurse is based at Maghull Health Centre – telephone 0151 222 3437.

Holy Rosary Parish Newsletter

Please see the attached link which takes you directly to the Holy Rosary Parish website where you can view the most recent Parish Newsletters http://holyrosarychurch.co.uk/.

Fit for Life Group

The Fit for Life group meet at Holy Rosary Church, for mass at 9.00 am, on the first Thursday of every month. After mass they go for a coffee and a chat in the Hope Centre on Aintree Lane. The group next meet on:-

Thursday 1 November 2017

All parents/grandparents/carers are welcome to join in.

MRS C MORRIS

Headteacher

Diary for w/c 15 October 2018

Monday Computer Club – Years 5 and 6 - 3.15 to 4.00 pm Tuesday Girls Football – Years 4 5 and 6 - 3.15 to 4.14 pm

Wednesday J3 swimming

Judo Club – Years 3 and 4 – 3.15 to 4.15 pm

Thursday Archery Club – Years 5 and 6 – 3.15 to 4.15 pm

DATES FOR THE DIARY

w/c 8 October and 15 October – Other Faiths weeks – Judaism 18 October – end of term (normal finishing time of 3.15 pm) 19 October – INSET day 22 to 26 October – Half term 29 October – return to school

6 November – With You Always meeting for parents of children in Year 4 will take place in school at 6.00pm 7 November – School Nurse drop-in

14 and 15 November – Parents' Evenings (further details will follow)
17 and 18 November – Enrolment Masses for parents of children in Year 4 (details to follow)
22 November – J6 class assembly – 9.10 am